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PRESIDENT'S COLUMN - Winnie  

Because of the holidays, there will be no 
meeting on the last two Thursdays of the 
year, so our Dinner Party on Saturday, 
December 19 will be the last TGIC event of 
1992. Nobody has offered to organize 
anything special for the occasion, so it will 
just be an ordinary dinner at the Northway 
Inn; see below. 

Tina suggested that we have a Music 
Party at one of our Thursday night meetings, 
so we have picked the second meeting of 
1993, January 14. She will bring some of 
her instruments and play for us. If you 
play a portable instrument, please do come 
and join her. And if you are not a musician, 
come and listen. 

Elections & Dues 

The last page of this newsletter features 
an election ballot and a membership renewal 
form, designed to be detached and returned 
with your vote and dues payment before 
the end of the year. As insisted upon by 
our Founding Fathers, representation and 
taxation go together! The Club still needs 
more enthusiastic active participation in 
leadership. In particular, we are still 
looking for someone to undertake the task 
of updating our Shopping Guide and to plan 
and organize more interesting social 
activities. All of you should read Betty 
Ann Lind's ideas on How To Improve Local 
Chapters in Tapestry No. 59, page 62, noting 
her rather harsh pronouncements regarding 
non-active members. 

TGIC Library 

Last August, Joyce took inventory of our 
Club Library. Since then, some more books 
have been acquired by donation. A complete 
listing of our "serious" books is included in 
this newsletter. In addition, we have a 
large collection of Female Mimics and similar 
magazines, TV fiction booklets, and many 
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of the old Transvestia magazines, published 
by Virginia Prince. Also, we have a number 
of videotapes dealing with crossdressing and 
many recent newsletters from other clubs, 
including Tapestry magazine published by 
IFGE. All of these are available for loan 
to Club members, on the honor system. 

We ask that you sign out for borrowed 
material on the sheet on top of the file 
cabinet, and return promptly when finished. 
If you enjoyed the reading, you may wish 
to make a donation towards the purchase 
of more books; suggestions for new 
acquisitions are welcome. If you have books, 
tapes, etc. that you no longer want to keep, 
their donation to our library will be 
appreciated. To hold our expanding 
collection, the club needs a small bookcase. 
Someone with carpentry talents could also 
contribute by making cabinet shelving for 
our tape collection. 

Corvette Museum Visit 

About ten of us had a great excursion 
to Cooperstown on November 8 to explore 
the Corvette Americana Hall of Fame. We 
all piled into a few cars and drove to 
Arlene's place in the afternoon, where she 
and Karen welcomed us at the door and put 
out snacks in the kitchen. Arlene is a 
collector of many things besides Corvettes 
and stuff associated with Corvettes, 
including a vast library of videotapes and 
all sorts of things connected with the 
Dodgers, when they were in Brooklyn! 
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After the museum had closed to the public, 
Arlene led a convoy down the hill to the 
empty parking lot and let us into the 
building. She disappeared into the utility 
passageway, threw a bunch of switches like 
the Wizard of Oz, and brought the show to 
life. As we walked through the halls and 
stopped in front of each car, a spotlight 
came on, music popular during the particular 
model year began to play, and a show or 
news event of the time appeared on TV. 
Popular performers and trivia of the era are 
pictured on the walls. 

As described in previous newsletters, 
each Corvette is in its own room against a 
backdrop photographic mural scene of 
Americana, some artfully curved to appear 
3-dimensional. Arlene travelled the 
country, taking the pictures herself, and 
had the whole museum planned in her mind, 
down to the last detail, before construction 
began! With cars from different years dating 
back to the '50s, the exhibit is like a time 
tunnel. Melodie brought a couple of 
suitcases and turned the ladies' restroom 
into a dressing room, just so she could pose 
in a different outfit in front of each 'Vette ! 

Dining-Out Parties 

Our second and third dinner parties were 
held as scheduled on October 24 and 
November 21 at the Northway Inn and were 
attended by close to ten ladies each time. 
This last time, we sat in a group in the 
main dining room, but none of the other 
diners paid much attention to us, and all 
enjoyed the meal. Afterwards, most of us 
visited a bar, at the Northway Inn, 
Deceptions, or elsewhere. In trying to arouse 
interest, I have been giving "special 
occasion" names to these parties, but they 
have turned out to be ordinary outings. 
The week before Thanksgiving, the Inn didn't 
even have turkey on the menu. 

The next Dinner Party is set for Saturday, 
December 19 at 8 pm, again at the Northway 
Inn. All coming should sign-up by Thursday, 
December 1 7 to ensure reservations. Please 
sign the sheet posted in the Club Room, or 
get word to us by mall or phone. But if 
you forget to sign-up, come anyway; they 
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can always fit in a few extra, the dining 
room is usually not crowded. Since no one 
other than keyholders has used the Club 
Room for changing before previous parties , 
I. will not promise to open the room that 
evening, unless specifically requested. 

We are planning to continue these dinner 
parties at the Northway Inn in 1993, starting 
on January 16, for as long as a sufficient 
number of people remain interested. The 
dinners have attracted a number of members 
who do not attend our Thursday meetings 
regularly, and we are still hoping to 
encourage more novices to come. However, 
we need some new ideas to liven things up; 
for variety, can someone suggest another 
restaurant and make arrangements with the 
manager? When we can count on enough 
people to make it worth-while, we can invite 
an outside speaker to join us. 

THURSDAY NIGHTS AT TGIC - Paul K. 

Every Thursday night TGIC holds an 
informal meeting or "Rap Group" at the 
clubroom or "loft" on Central Avenue in 
Albany. Many of our members have never 
attended, so this is an account of a typical 
Thursday evening; we hope it will encourage 
more to come. 

The club loft is right across the street 
from a drugstore, and they are usually 
unloading their truck. There's a security 
guard over there, too. Pull up and find 
parking on the street, or cruise a bit farther 
east to the parking lot near the end of the 
block on the south side. 

Walking up Central Avenue, and up the 
dark and twisty stairs, can be scary when 
you are dressed, but you will just be part 
of the crowd that the local people are used 
to seeing. A club officer should open the 
loft by the time announced in the newsletter, 
but if you find the door locked, wait a 
while, they may be a little late. 

About half of the members attending will 
come dressed, and about half in boy clothes. 
Those that are dressed will range in style 
from jeans and shirts, to business outfits, 
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to disco dresses . People show up whenever 
they can, dropping in and leaving throughout 
the evening. 

The loft is small, decorated like an old, 
comfortable rec room, with paneling and well 
worn furniture. There is a restroom with 
toilet and sink, a galley kitchen, a kitchen 
table and chairs, sofa, loveseat, and a chair 
by the telephone with our answering 
machine. 

One wall has five locked closets for our 
key club members, who help pay the rent 
on the loft in exchange for unlimited access 
and a place to store their things. You may 
see one of them, or another member, in the 
process of changing if they can't change at 
home, or have come right from work. 

On most nights there is no pre-planned 
activity. Most of the people will be club 
members, but we almost always have a 
sprinkling of wives and friends. With the 
comfortable discussions, there is never 
anything objectionable done at the loft. 

Because only qualified members know the 
location of the loft, it's a safe place. Some 
members come almost every Thursday, while 
others will only stop in once a month or 
less, as their schedule permits. In any case, 
you are assured of a warm greeting when 
you enter. Club members understand how 
it feels to come out, and work to make 
everyone comfortable. 

At the meeting, some members browse 
through the library of donated books and 
videos, or through the piles of catalogues 
that members have brought in, or with 
newsletters from clubs around the country. 

News and gossip of the club and the 
related community are exchanged, with some 
people being loud, and others just enjoying 
the show. People may bring new finds to 
share with the group, such as the breast 
forms that one of our members is developing, 
or a new book or outfit. 
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The talk ranges from very light to very 
serious, from discussions about makeup and 
clothes, to problems with wives and family . 
The more serious subjects often come up 
only in one-on-one discussions with other 
members that you have come to know well. 

There may be some club business to 
perform, with Winnie asking for help in 
everything from stuffing the newsletters to 
critiquing a new welcoming brochure, to 
planning the Christmas party. Because all 
club activities are done by volunteers, the 
more active members we have, the more fun 
for all of us. 

Sometimes, something special happens; 
anything from someone bringing wine and 
cheese for a celebration, to a jewelry party 
or poetry reading. No one is ever forced 
to participate, but it adds to the fun. 

After about 10 o'clock, many of us head 
out for a drink, usually to Deceptions, a 
great dance club, where Thursdays are 
2-for-1 night. Some dance, some play pool, 
some continue discussions, some chat with 
the women and men there, and others just 
watch. In any case, it continues the relaxed, 
safe, trusting atmosphere.. Some just have 
one drink, others stay till midnight, and 
some don't go home until sunrise. 

At other times, we may stop by Club 
Cabaret, a small comfortable neighborhood 
bar, or the Waterworks, where Thursday 
usually means Karaoke. We have had some 
members rock the club wearing a dress! 

Thursday nights at TGIC are a nice mix 
of casual routine, conversation with friends 
about topics most of us don't get to talk 
about everyday, and some fun surprises. 
If you are a club member, or a "significant 
other", please feel welcome to drop by, if 
only to check it out and see if you want 
to participate on a regular basis. 
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TGIC LIBRARY HOLDINGS 
(In alphabetical order by title, omitting article) 

Title 

Alcoholics Anonymous (3rd Ed.) 

Apartment (The) 

Are You Happy? 

Art & Illusion - A Guide to 
Crossdressing (2nd Ed.) 

As A Woman 

Disorders of Sexual Desire 

Drag Show 

Dressing Up - Transvestism & 
Drag 

From Masculine to Feminine and 
All Points in Between 

Gay People, Sex & The Media 

Gay Report (The) 

Gayellow Pages #16 

Golden Boy (The) 

Hormones 

Intimate Secrets 

Language , The Sexes & Society 

Makeovers 

Man & Woman, Boy & Girl 

Mirror Image 

My Husband Wears My Clothes 

My Story 

On Sexuality 

Pleasures of a Tangled Life 

Queens (The) 

Rights of Gay People (The) 

Sexual Disorders 

TGIC News 

Author 

TV Fiction Classics 

Dennis Wholey 

JoAnn Roberts 

Barry Kay 

Helen Singer Kaplan 

Publisher 

Sandy Thomas Pub . 

Houghton Miflin 

St . Martins Press 

Simon & Schuster 

Currency Press 

Year 

1976 

1988 

1986 

1988 

1976 

1979 

1977 

Peter Ackroyd Simon & Schuster 1979 

Jennifer Anne Stevens Different Path Press 1990 

Michelle A. Wolf & Harrington Park 1991 
Alfred P. Kiel wasser Press 

Karla Jay & Allen Summit Books 1979 
Young 

Renaissance House 1987 

James Kenneth Melson Harrington Park 1992 

Sheila Kirk, M.D. IFGE 1992 

Karen Biaker, Ph.D. Little, Brown 1986 

Philip M. Smith Basil Blackwell 1985 

Constance Schrader 

John Money & Anke A. 
Ehrhardt 

Nancy Hunt 

Peggy J. Rudd, Ed.D. 

Caroline Cossey 

Toksoz B. Karasu & 
Charles W. Socarides 

Jan Morris 

George Alpert 

The Johns Hopkins 
University Press 

Holt, Rinehart & 
Winston 

PM Publishers 

Clays Ltd. 

International 
Universities Press 

Vintage Books 

E. Carrington Boggan, Sunrise Books 
Marilyn G. Haft, Charles 
Lister & John P. Rupp 

C. David Tollison & Gardner Press 
Henry E. Adams 

1979 

1972 

1978 

1989 

1991 

1979 

1989 

1975 

1975 

1979 
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I Sexual Personae 

Sexual Solutions 
Informative Guide 

Sexual Variations 

Speak Up! 

An 

Speaking as a Woman 

Spirit & The Flesh (The) 

Transformations - Crossdressers 
& Those Who Love Them 

Transsexual Phenomenon (The) 

Camille Paglia 

Michael Castleman 

Gosselin & Wilson 

Harlen Martin Adams & 
Thomas Clark Pollock 

Alison Laing 

Walter L. Williams 

Mariette Pathy Allen 

Harry Benjamin. M.D. 

Twelve Steps & Twelve Traditions Alcoholics Anonymous 

Vesta Tilley 

War Between The Sheets (The) 

You Just Don't Understand 

Sara Maitland. 

Jerry Rubin & Mimi 
Leonard 

Deborah Tannen, Ph.D. 

Bou.Cton. a.n.d Pa.rk Soci«y Fiftli Annual 

Vintage Books 

Simon & Schuster 

Simon & Schuster 

MacMillan Co. 

Beacon Press 

E.P. Dutton 

The Julian Press 

Virago Press 

Richard Marek 

Ballantine Books 

1991 

1980 

1980 

1964 

1989 

1986 

1989 

1966 

1981 

1986 

1980 

1990 

T~ 'T' PaTo/ - "Tea for Two" 
A fun weekend for cross-dressers, their families and friends 

February 26* - 28*, 1993 

Come for: 
o . a weekend to dress with the girls 

in San Antonio, Texas 
write to: Texas 'T' Party 

P.O. Box 7()()()42 

o the Texas sun and warm weather San Antonio, TX. 78270 
(512) 545-3668 o the activities, the outings 

o meeting friends, new and old 

TGIC OFFICERS & DIRECTORS 

President Winnie B. 
Open 
Joyce w. 

(acting) Winnie B. 

Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 

Joan B. 
Ed B. 
Paul K. 
sue M. 

TGIC PUBLIC A TIO NS 

Transgendertsts Independence Club 
(TGIC), PO Box 13604, Albany, NY 
12212-3604, Phone (!U8) 436-4!'13, ts 
a nonprofit, educational, social 
support group for persona wishing 
to explore beyond the conventional 
boundaries of gender , including 
crossdressers, transexuals and tbeir 
friends. 

TGIC News 

or call: 
(Wednesdays, 7:00pm-9:30pm CT) 

Tbe Transgenderist 

Biaontbly (Jan, Mar, May, Jul, Sep, 
Nov) to Meabers, Subscribers, 
prospective new aeabers, friends, 
professionals, and excbange 
publications. Devoted to TGIC 
self-help and outreach to others, 
with original articles by Club 
aeabers and local news of 
significant interest outside of our 
aeabershtp. Club business and other 
aatters are Uatted to updates. 

TGIC News 

Btaontbly (Feb, Apr, Jun, Aug, Oct1 Dec> to Meabers, Subscribers ana 
prospective new aeabers. Devoted 
to TGIC bustneaa and inreach froa 
others, containing Club business 
aatters, local news of little interest 
outside of our aeabership, selected 
reprints and other outside iteas 
such as clippings and cartoons. 

5 

TGIC MEMBERSHIP DUES 

General Meaber S40 / yr 
couples S4!5 / yr 
Key Club I large closet 140/ ao 
Key Club / aaall closet S30/ •o 
Key Club / attic storage Sl!5/ ao 

All the above categories include a 
one-year aubscrtption to botb T<iiIC 
News and The Transgendertst, •ail ed 
Ftrat Class. 

Subscriptions: 

The Tranagendertst, 6 issues: 12!5 
TGIC News, 6 taaues: 12!5 
Single copies of either: S!5 eacb 

Copyright 1992 TGIC 

No part of any TGIC publication •ay 
be reproduced wttbout prior 
peratssion froa the publ1sber. 
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SHOPPING IN THE CAPITAL DISTRICT -
Paul K. 

(Continued from TGIC News Oct/ Nov) 

Accessories 

Life is cheap ... but the accessories will 
kill you! Women talk about how much they 
like shoes, but accessories are still most 
women's secret vice. I buy them when I 
find pieces I like, knowing that they will 
come into play someday if I don't spend too 
much . 

Swank Outlets (Lake George, Rutland, 
etc.) have Anne Kline jewelry from $2 to 
$32, with most earrings from $7-10 , hair 
ornaments from $4-$8, etc . Good value. 

I like the $10 Watch Company (Saratoga 
Outlet Village, downtown Lake George) for 
pretty $10-$15 watches. The bigger styles 
look great. 

The dollar stores are worth watching: 

-Everything's A Dollar (EAD) (Cohoes, 
Shoppingtown, etc .) have a big selection 
of necklaces, and I have hit things like 
great scarfs. 

-Just One Dollar (JOD) (Utica, Onieda) 
has unique things like cosmetics, and a 
huge selection of socks, and is one of 
my faves. 

-Everything's A Buck (EAB) (Saratoga 
Mall, Latham Circle Mall, Poughkeepsie) 
does pretty well on cosmetics, but poorly 
on jewelry. 

-All for a Dollar (AFD) is the big boy, 
with stores in many malls. They all look 
the same, but surprises are possible, as 
with some nice belts they got in recently. 

-Loony Larry 's Buck-A-Rama (BAR) 
(Century II, Columbia Plaza, Saratoga) has 
some nice jewelry. 

-One Dollar Deals (ODD} in Colonie Plaza, 
is quite odd, but they have an enormous 
wall of hair ornaments . 
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EAD, JOD, EAB, AFD, BAR, and ODD are 
all are based on the new shipments principle. 
They sell what they can get cheap . You 
have to keep looking! 

· Other people are also getting into the 
act . Afterthoughts (part of Woolworths) has 
turned their Northway Mall location into a 
$.99 treasure trove. Afterthoughts, Claires, 
Xtras/ Accessory Place, Joan Bari/Cachet, 
and Accessory Lady are all chains that 
specialize in accessories, and can be a place 
to look for a special piece or to look for 
blow out merchandise. Buyers$mart also 
has some good jewelry. 

Cosmetics 

There are two kinds of cosmetics for me. 
Basics like skin care, foundation and 
mascara, which I tend to get at value places 
like the RX Place (Colonie Plaza, Syracuse} 
that have low prices. 

For beard cover I like Lydia O'Leary 
CoverMark, but only Marguerites Hair 
(Central Ave Albany) sells it in the area, 
and they aren't too nice . So I use 
Dermablend ($11), Cabots ($6} , Cover Perfect 
($3.50}, or when I can find it Signature 
Cover ($4}. I use two layers, of the cover 
and contour (white highlight, "negro" 
foundation color contours) and powder, and 
then a foundation, like Clinique Continuous 
Cover or Cover Girl Ultra-Finish and powder. 
There is more to discuss on this topic. 

Make sure you keep a fresh mascara 
around . Stuff can grow in mascara, and it 
doesn't work right when it dries out, so 
throw it out after 6 months, and don't use 
someone's old one. I like L'Oreal Voluminous 
for night (thick!) and Revlon Long Distance 
for day, but there are lots of good choices 
out there. 

Color Cosmetics are fun. For most, buying 
one kit of shadows at Christmas is enough 
for the whole year, but not for me . I like 
places like Prestige (Cohoes, Saratoga Outlet 
Village) for values on Marcella Borgese 
colors, or watch for kit deals on Lancome. 
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In the drug stores, L'Oreal (part of the 
Lancome empire) and Revlon (who make 
Borgese) have some good values. 

In Little Falls, you can hit the LaSalle 
outlet store for deals on Flame-Glo, Sally 
Hansen and Lip Quencher products. Full 
size nail polish at 10/ $1.00 is a great deal. 
I like the values on hair removal and 
bleaching products. 

Don't forget the dollar stores. Maybelline 
and Aziza are always around (great for 
beginners, as both sell muted colors that 
are almost impossible to screw up), and 
deals on Revlon are known. At EAD I found 
a wide selection of Physicians Formula Le 
Velvet Film foundations, that I pick up in 
Target or Long Drug when I am out West, 
for only a dollar. Full size Revlon Blushes 
and PowerderCreme foundations were in AFD 
a while ago, and I stocked up on a range 
of colors to play with. 

Sample size kits are great too, like the 
foundation samples that Max Factor and 
Maybelline are putting out. Try the 
coverage, texture and colors. You may find 
that different foundation tones will let you 
wear different wig colors. Try the 50%-off 
rack in CVS for experimental stuff. 

Finding a place to do our makeup is hard. 
Few beauticians really understand how to 
create different looks, and fewer still 
understand how to make men look good as 
women. I have had good success at Mia 
International in Cosimo's Plaza on Western 
Ave. in Guilderland. 

SEMINARS ON GENDER DYSPHORIA 
AND TRANSGENDERISM - Jennifer Wells 

The Berkshire Area Health Education 
Center (AHEC) and the Albany Gender Project 
are pleased to announce a continuing 
education program for professionals on 
Gender Dysphoria and Transgenderism as 
part of an on-going series of seminars 
presented by AHEC on "Topics in Mental 
Health". The seminars will be held on 
December 8, 1992 and January 12, 1993 from 
1 :00 to 5:00 p.m. on both days, at the 
Berkshire Hilton. Pittsfield, Massachusetts. 
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Presentations will be made by both 
knowledgeable lay and professional 
presenters working in the field of Gender 
Dysphoria. 

· This program has been approved for 
continuing education credits for nursing, 
social work, clinical alcoholism counselors, 
clergy and physicians. If you work with 
gender dysphoric or transgendered clients 
or patients or work with someone who does, 
plan on attending this conference or pass 
this information along to them. Additional 
information and registration is available by 
contacting Berkshire AHEC: 
(413) 447-2417. 

Club members working with professionals 
should inform them of these seminars. 
Brochures are available in the Club Room. 
For more information, contact the Albany 
Gender Project, c/o Jennifer  
(518) 432-7092. 

CITY OF NEW YORK REGULATIONS 

The Albany Gender Project has been 
contacted by Dana Freedman of New York 
City, regarding a possible class action law 
suit against the City of New York. Dana 
and others have been informing us lately 
about changes in policy by the City's 
Department of Vital Statistics as applied to 
transgendered persons. Apparently the City, 
which governs and maintains vital statistics 
reporting independantly from the State of 
New York, has adopted some unusual 
regulations among which, we are informed, 
are the requirements of a psychiatric 
evaluation for change of name of transsexual 
persons, even following surgery. This leaves 
open the possibility of violations of 
individual rights and unequal application 
of the law which are just some of the grounds 
being considered as a basis for a possible 
suit. 

What You Can Do: 

If you are a transsexual person or a 
person who lives a transgendered lifestyle, 
and were born in New York City, who has 
had problems getting a legal name change 
registered on birth documents; if you are 
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post-operative and have had problems 
registering either a legal name or sex change 
on birth records; if you are anticipating 
having surgery soon and consequently 
changing your name and/or sex on your New 
York City records please contact: 

Dana  Phone:  
 

New York, NY 10009-8015 

If you aren't included in the above, please 
help us get the word out to those you know 
who may be a party to the above action. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

RLICY: Short annomicanents and advertisements 
fran Club Manbers are published free for two 
consecutive nonths (once each in TI;IC News and The 
Transgenderist), wtless cancelled by the originator 
or a specific request to continue is made. 

The Bargain Shop, 
1 Reed St. (off South St.), Pittsfield, MA 
01201. (413) 499-0927. Nora Martin. 
Vintage Clothing & Jewelry. 

CANADIAN CDC - NEW ADDRESS 
The Canadian CrossDressers Club and The 
Canadian CrossDresser Magazine have 
moved. Address all mail to: 

Canadian CDC 
161 Gerrard Street East 
Toronto, Ontario 
Canada M5A 2E4 

TS SUPPORT GROUP 
The Albany Gender Project is orgamzmg a 
TS Support Group, planning to hold meetings 
each month. If you are interested, contact 
Jennifer Wells, coordinator: (518) 432-7092. 

ANONYMOUS HIV ANTIBODY TESTING 
Your regional HIV Counseling and Testing 
Program provides free HIV counseling and 
antibody testing, support and referral. No 
names will be asked. (NYS Health 
Department) Albany Area: 
(518) 486-1595 or 1-800-962-5065. 
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CALENDAR 

Regular Meetings are held every 1hursday at the 
TI;IC Club Roon on Central Avenue in Albany, 7: 30 -
10:30 pn. Sare care earlier and stay later, but it 
is wise call if you are not a Keyholder or if it is 
your first visit. ~ dressed either way, neet and 
talk with friends. Many continue to socialize at 
one of the Central Ave. night spots after the neetings. 

DECEMBER 1992 

Dec. 
Dec. 

Dec. 
Dec. 

Dec. 

Dec. 
Dec. 

3 Thursday Meeting, 7:30 pm 
8 Seminar On Gender Dysphoria And 

Transgenderism (see p. 7) 
10 Thursday Meeting, 7:30 pm 
1 7 Thursday Meeting, 7 :30 pm 

(Jan. News deadline) 
19 Saturday, 8 pm 

Dinner Party, Northway Inn 
24 Christmas Eve - No Meeting 
31 New Year's Eve - No Meeting 

JANUARY 1993 

Jan. 7 Thursday Meeting, 7:30 pm 
Jan. 12 Seminar On Gender Dysphoria And 

Transgenderism (see p. 7) 
Jan. 14 Thursday Meeting, 7:30 pm 

Music Party 
Jan. 16 Saturday, 8 pm 

Dinner Party, Northway Inn 
Jan. 21 Thursday Meeting·, 7:30 pm 

(Feb. News deadline) 
Jan. 28 Thursday Meeting, 7:30 pm 

MAJOR COMING EVENTS IN 1993 

Jan. 27- Tiffany Club First Event 
Feb. 1 Crowne Plaza, Natick, MA 

Feb. 26-28 Texas "T" Party, San Antonio 
Mar. 14-21 IFGE Convention, Philadelphia 
Apr 29-5/2 Poconos Fantasy Festival 
May 20-23 Paradise in the Poconos 
May 20-24 Dignity Cruise to Bahamas 
June 1-7 Tiffany Club Spring Fling 
June 9-13 Be All You Want To Be, 

Chicago 
July 9-1 o Spouses I Partners 

International Conference for 
Education, Dallas, TX 

Contact TGIC for more information. Some 
registration brochures are available in the 
Club Room 
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TGIC MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 1993 

The annual period for TGIC membership dues runs from January-December or July-June, 
depending on the time you first joined. If the number at the top right of your mailing 
label is between O 193 and 0693, your dues for 1993 are now payable. Please fill out 
the other side of this form to update our records and return with payment to: 

TGIC 
PO Box 13604 
Albany, NY 12212-3604 

To encourage communication and friendship between individual Club Members, we 
publish a Club Membership List, listing names, , addresses and/or phone numbers of only 
those members who wish to be included, and sent only to members. Please indicate your 
wishes for the next update of this list in the space provided. 

If the number at the top right of your mailing label is 0793 or higher, you may 
delay payment and keep this form until next June, unless you need to change the address 
or other information. 

If you are a Key Club member, we ask that you bring your monthly payments up to 
date. Your Newsletter subscription is included in these rates. 

I want to become more active in the Club and offer help in: 
Club leadership 
Newsletter publication 
Newsletter contributor 
Organizing social parties (dinners, outings, etc.) 
Planning meeting activities (speakers, vendors, etc.) 
Gender community activities (IFGE, etc.) 
Shopping Guide update 
Peer support (Big Sister) 
Other: .................................................................. . 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS & DIRECTORS 

The TGIC constitution provides for election of Officers and Directors every three 
years, and I (Winnie B.) am the only elected person remaining from the last election in 
January 1990, succeeding from VP; all the others have been appointed to fill vacancies 
left by resignations. 

In October, I asked for nominations, but the response was less than overwhelming. 
However, we have compiled a slate of candidates who have agreed to serve if elected, 
most of them being the same as previously appointed. You will note that I am running 
for both President and Treasurer, since no one else has volunteered for either post. Your· 
vote of support by filling out and returning the ballot on the reverse side will be 
appreciated. It is important that our leaders feel validated by endorsement of the general 
membership. Ballots will be counted at our meeting on Thursday, January 7. 
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TGIC RECORDS UPDATE AND DUES FOR 1993 

Fill out exactly as you wish your mail to be addressed: 

Mailing Name .. ... .................. ................. . ... . .... .. ............ . 

Address ........ .. ..... ... .... . ... . ... . ... . .. .. .... . ....... ................. . . . . 

City ......... ........ .. ............... . .... State ........... ZIP .............. .. 

Social name (if different from mailing name): ....................................................... . 

Phone (optional).... .. .............................. Name to ask for .................................... . 

Best time to call .............. .................... . 

I want to be included in the Membership List, and give my permission for personal 
information to be listed as follows: 

Name & address only 
Name & phone only 
Name, address & phone 

I do not want to be included in the Membership List. 

Check category desired: 
General Member $40/yr 
Couples Membership $45/ yr Spouse's name .......................... . 
Key Club - Please bring monthly payments up to dat& 

Amount Enclosed (cash, check or money order) $ ............ .. 

President 
Write-in 

Vice President 
Write-in 

Secretary 
Write-in 

Treasurer 
Write-in 

Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 

Write-in(s) 

TGIC News 

TGIC ELECTION BALLOT 1993 

Member Vote 

Winnie B. 

Joan H. 

Joyce W. 

Winnie B. 

Tina A. 
Ed H. 

Paul K. 
Sue M. 

10 

Spouse Vote 
(Couples) 
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